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MINUTES OF Q SQUASH BOARD MEETING 28 FEBRUARY 2012
Attendance via Teleconference:

President – Peter Smith
Vice President – Darryl Hearn (Brisbane Region) 
Treasurer – Larry Rauschenbach (Southern Region) 
Director – Steve Derbyshire (Brisbane Region) 
Director – Ros Preston (Central Region) 
Secretary – Craig Simmich

Northern Region not represented at the meeting – Merv Millful unavailable

Meeting opened at 5.35PM using Skype and Phone.  The President welcomed everyone to the meeting and commenced with the Agenda items.

Outstanding Items from Previous Meetings

1. Raffle Update.  The raffle has been drawn and the winners notified of where to collect their prize from.  The financials for the Raffle are as per the agenda as issued.  The 2nd Prize has been claimed and paid for and all other prizes will be paid for as they are taken.  
2. AGM Update.  As per the document forwarded to the Region on 24 February 2012.  1 nomination for Treasurer and 3 nominations for 2 Board Directors positions.  All aware of the document distributed on Friday 24 February 2012.  
3. Regions Contact with Local Sport and Rec.  Central Region had spoken and emailed their local Sport and Rec Rep.  Northern Region not present.  Southern Region had not contacted Sport and Rec Rep but Laidley had applied for grants previously.  Brisbane Region had not contacted Sport and Rec Rep.  Darryl mentioned they had a Regional meeting On Monday 5 March and this task would be passed to Susie Stack-Masula.
ACTION: Larry and Darryl to contact Local Sport and Rec Rep prior to AGM.

New Business

1. Financial Report.  As per the Agenda.  No issues
2. Regions Reports.  Southern Region. Larry spoke about that Hugh Taylor had been speaking with PCYC Ipswich for further junior coaching.  PCYC Ipswich Junior Selection Series is being played over the weekend 3-4March and their AGM will be held on Saturday 3 March.  Also spoke about Gold Coast Affiliation.

ACTION: Craig to contact Don McIntyre at Labrador about affiliating their club on the Gold Coast. 
Central Region.  Ros had been in contact with Bundaberg Squash President Kath Dimes and they would affiliate their juniors but not seniors at this stage.
ACTION: Craig to contact Kath Dimes about this
Northern Region.  Merv was not in attendance, however they did hold their AGM the week before and the new board replaced Merv with Alec MacDonald from Mackay.
Brisbane Region. Darryl mentioned junior numbers were increasing.  New season commencing before Easter has teams numbers down from the current season decreasing the affiliation.  They are talking with their region about introducing new comps on Monday/Wednesday nights and having 3 Court Operators Reps to look into this.
Steve then spoke about the regional reports and that he had drafted a document to be used for the regional reports at the meetings.

ACTION: Peter to print out report format for the regions and pass out prior to AGM for Directors perusal.

3. Chairperson of Selectors.  Much discussion about this topic and that Noel Forster had suggested that the Chairperson be the CEO and not a Director form a Region.  After further discussion, Craig was to produce a document to detail the role of this position.  Ros to remain in the position.

MOTION: Peter motioned that this position be rotated every 2 years through the regions using a person from the region with a suitable skill set to undertake this role.
Moved: Peter

Seconded: Steve

Carried

4. Regional AGM's.  Noel Forster suggested that the Regional AGM’s be scheduled in the first 2 weeks of February to allow time for new Boards to select people for the Q Squash Board from their Region.  There was further discussion about this and it was suggested that the AGM’s be conducted at least 1 week before nomination cut off for the Q Squash Board.  

ACTION: Regional Directors to take this back to their Regional Boards and discuss this plan.  Southern Region has already confirmed they will hold their AGM in first 2 weeks of February.

5. Q Squash AGM.  There was discussion about holding the Q Squash AGM 1 week prior to the Squash Australia AGM and all agreed to this plan.

6. Regional Agreement.  The regions confirmed they needed time to discuss this with their regional boards.

ACTION: All Regions to provide feedback at the Q Squash AGM 10 March 2012.

7. Constitution to include Racquetball.

MOTION: Q Squash to include Racquetball in their constitution.

Moved: Peter

Seconded: Larry

Carried

8. Constitution to remove Squash Plus Centres.

MOTION: Squash Plus Centres to be removed from the constitution.

Moved: Peter

Seconded: Steve

Carried

9. The minutes of these meeting was to be released onto the websites and the Regional Reps on the board were to forward a copy of the minutes to their Regional Boards.  This way the regional boards would know what has been discussed and authorised.

10. The Dunlop agreement with Squash Australia was still in force until the end of June this year but PACBRANDS no longer will be selling anything but Balls and a couple of racquets which is a major change.

11. Squash Australia Dinner.  Dinner is scheduled to be held on 17 March 2012 at the Holiday Inn.  As Q Squash does not have the funds for the dinner, people attending will be required to pay for the tickets.  Those attending would be Larry and Meagan, Steve and Margaret-Anne, Ros and Sandra, Darryl and Wendy, Peter and Craig.

ACTION: Q Squash to book and pay for a table of 10 for the dinner and those attending are required to pay Q Squash for their tickets.  

12. Peter spoke about the constitution with 6 Board Directors and an Executive Director on the Board.  Should the CEO be the Executive Director or the Secretary of the Company? There was also talk about workcover for the CEO and that this was a legal requirement. 

ACTION: Directors to think about the above and provide feedback at the AGM.   
ACTION: Steve to look into workcover for the CEO within 7 days

13. There was discussion about the CEO contacting regional centres.  Larry agreed that that was a good idea but that if they were contacted, the Region needed to know what had happened in those discussions.  The CEO would need to provide feedback to the regions after contacting centres.  Ros mentioned that Northern Region was concerned about other regions interfering with Northern Region Centres.
ACTION: Craig to contact Kay about her region.  Craig to commence contacting centres.

14. Peter mentioned that this was Steve’s last board meeting and thanked him for his time on the board.  

The President thanked all for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 6.30PM.
The Next Meeting is scheduled with the AGM on 10 March 2012 after the AGM.
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